
NOTICE OF COMMUNITY FORUM 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on October 24, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. in the Tulare County 
Board of Supervisors Chambers, 2800 W. Burrel Ave, Visalia, CA, a community forum will be 
held pursuant to Government Code section 7283.1 to receive public comment regarding federal 
Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) access to individuals for civil immigration 
enforcement that was given by County law enforcement departments in 2022. Written public 
comments can be sent via email to clerkoftheboard@tularecounty.ca.gov or via mail to the Board 
of Supervisors, c/o Chief Clerk, 2800 W. Burrel Ave, Visalia, CA 93291. 
 
Dated: September 20, 2023 
 
Melinda Benton 
Chief Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
 




